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Dear Ivanhoe Primary School Community, 
 
Father’s Day Breakfast 

 
Thank you PFA and Jenny for putting on an amazing Father’s Day Breakfast. Over 200 orders were taken prior to the 

day and the morning went off like clockwork. A small band of mothers set up the room the afternoon before and worked 

the bbq from early in the morning producing delicious egg and bacon rolls. The canteen managed the orders including 

drinks and yogurt. The Coffee Van was a welcome addition in the crisp morning sunshine. 
 
 
 

Temporary Fencing 

 
Temporary fencing has been erected around the edge of the synthetic soccer pitch at the 

Tate Street end of the school grounds in order for our new playground development. If you 

would like to view the plans, they are up on the notice board near the school office and in the 

school hall. We are all very much looking forward to this area being completed. The areas will 

allow for passive play and reflection along with opportunities for classes to use them for 

outdoor learning activities. 

 

 
Last weekend was Restroom Reno. 

 
We cannot thank the parents enough for coming along and making this project 

work. Parents with particular skills in plumbing, carpentry etc lead the charge while 

everyone, painted, cleaned, attached dispensers, hung doors and generally work 

really really hard across the weekend.  

 
This weekend the floors will be completed closely followed by new mirrors and 

murals. 

   

Parent Opinion Survey  
Each year IPS (and all government schools) conducts the Parent Opinion Survey 

of 15 per cent of the school community. In 2017, 200 of our families were randomly 

selected to participate. The survey closes this Sunday the 3rd. Information from the 

survey will guide some of our future planning and will be shared at School Council 

later in Term 4. 

 
Curiosity and Powerful learning 

 
Our work in this area is producing results in every class and learning space with 

 

Restroom Renovations 
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learning intentions clearly visible and students developing a clearer understanding of what success looks like. The 

Student Attitudes to School Survey has enabled us to develop a series of questions we plan to use with focus groups at 

Years Foundation through Year 3. We plan to look specifically at engagement, student voice and agency as a means to 

evaluate our wellbeing programs and transition practices. 

In the spirit of network sharing IPS is hosting Fairfield Primary School for ½ a day next Tuesday as they focus their efforts 

on the Curiosity and Powerful learning journey. 

 
Communication 

Some of School Council’s work has been to explore the communication practices between the school and the community. 

One of our School Councillors and parent has been leading focus groups with community members to identify practices 

that enable and facilitate effective communication. A small group will be meeting tonight to see where and how we can 

improve this important function across the school. 

 

OHSC bookings for 2018 open on the 10
th

 of October  

To avoid disappointment it is necessary to register and book early due to high demand for places in the program. Please 

do not assume that if you had a place this year it stands for next year. It does not work like that!  Registration night is on 

the 10th of October THIS YEAR.                                            

 

Student Stalls at the Fair 

A number of Student Stalls (run by students) are available. If you are keen and don’t want to miss out on 

one of these limited opportunities you’ll need to contact the school office quickly for a booking form. 

 
Classroom art projects 

Many classes are hard at work producing a piece of artwork worthy of any home. They will be auctioned at 

the School Fair in November. Here is a sneak peak at one of these fabulous pieces created by a 

Foundation Class. 

 
Road safety  
Thank you for your patience when dealing with the traffic around our school. Many more drivers are using the drop off 

zones and the turning driveway to keep everyone safe. 

 

 POSITIVE Yard BEHAVIOUR ( drafted by 4P 2016) 

 Someone gets hurt, make sure they’re ok even if you don’t know them well. 

 You don’t feel left out, you feel included. 

 Always include others in games. 

 Being thoughtful 

 If someone is feeling sad, see if there’s anything you can do to help 

 Treat others the way you would like to be treated 

 Be nice 

 Follow the school rules 

 Follow the you can do it keys to success 

 High five  

 Someone is doing the wrong thing, talk to him or her and encourage that person to do the right thing.  

 Keep the school looking tidy. Put rubbish in the bins 

 If you’re playing a game, be a good sport and don’t put someone down by bragging/show-off about your success 

 If you’re feeling down/angry don’t take it on others. 

 

Mark Kent  

Principal 
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Values:   
Confidence, Independence, Persistence, Resilience, Respect  



THE HEADS UP ON HEAD 
WEAR….BEING SUNSMART 
All students must wear a wide 
brimmed hat or a legionnaire 
style hat in term four.  The ‘No 
Hat No Play’ rule applies over 
summer. Please ensure your 
child not only has the required hat 
each day but their name is written 
clearly on the hat.  Baseball type 
caps are not acceptable 
Sunsmart headwear. 

DIARY 
SEPTEMBER 
September 3 Sausage Sizzle at Bunnings Northland 
September 4 Strings Solos Concert 3—MPR 7-8pm 
September 7 Strings Solos Concert 2—MPR 7-8pm 
September 12 P-2 Athletics Day 
September 13 Innovation Day 
September 15 School Disco 
September 22 Last day of term 3. Early finish 2.30pm 
October 9 First day of term 4 

Page 3 

BUNNINGS SAUSAGE SIZZLE 
 
Swing by and buy a 
snag or two from the IPS 
stall at Northland 
Bunnings this Sunday 
3rd September 9am-
4pm This is a fabulous 
fundraiser for the school. 
Contact Soula   
soulazini@gmail.com 

Strategies for parents as referred to in the DET website:  

http://www.education.vic.gov.au/about/programs/bullystoppers/P

ages/parentchild.aspx 

Talk to your child about the tips and advice offered on the student 

section of this website  

https://kidshelpline.com.au/ 

Give them the Kids Helpline telephone number 1800 55 1800 to 

use if they ask to talk to someone other than the school, or you 

don't feel able to support them.  

VOLUNTEERS 

A reminder that all parents should check with their classroom teacher to find out of they require a  Working With 

Children Check.   

MORNING TEA INVITATION  

A grand farewell will be held 

for our office lady,  

Anne Dakin, who is retiring 

after 23 years at IPS. 

11.30—12noon  

Thursday 21 September 2017 

A farewell morning tea will be 

held in the hall foyer.   

All community members welcome. 

 

RSVP by Friday 15 September to Lisa:  

cascun.lisa.l@edumail.vic.gov.au 

L.O.L! 

 

What game do cows 
play at parties? 

  

Moosical chairs. 

Sports Dress Up 

Day 
Tuesday 19th September 

Come dressed in your 

favourite sports/activity 

gear….whether it’s soccer, 

synchronised swimming, 

ballet or lacrosse!!!   

DAD’S DAY BREKKY THANK YOU 

A huge thank you to the parents who assisted with this morning’s 

Father’s Day Breakfast which was held in the hall.  Your help was 

invaluable. 
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FC Tom V G 

FH Lily B 

FMJ Rhys S, Percy R 

FS  

1H Amelia T 

1D Hugo M 

1M Ellie S 

1/2O Manny D 

2H Hadi A 

2L Noah C 

2G Henry A 

3C Indigo M 

3M Leah T 

3US Alvin L 

3/4P Demi L 

4C Parsh K 

4M Audrey A 

4R Avaa H-G 

5H Austin L 

5M Olivia B 

5S Aruvi G 

5E Isabel F 

6HP Rose N 

6SR Niah B, Brent Y 

6V Aidan S-P  

ART Zoe F (6HP) 

ITALIAN 2G 

MUSIC 1M 

PHYS ED Alice G (1/2O) 

DLT  

Star of the Week   

Please bring along your own headphones: Years 1,2 & 5 

These past few weeks in Music have been very interesting in that we have been 

incorporating ICT into the program for years 1, 2 and 5.  Students have explored 

elements of Garage Band – Live Loops, Scratch Junior and a new program shown 

to us by Georgina Pazzi, our Coding and Robotics consultant, Sketch a Song. As 

you may realise there is a lot of noise in music classes. In order for children to get 

the most out of piano and ICT a good set of headphones will enhance their 

experience. If you have a spare pair – send them along. 

Advance Australia Fair Band 
11th September 
Any child who plays an instrument and would like to be part of the two band 

performances can participate.  They just need to get a copy of the music from me 

(Mrs Morrow) and learn the part. 

Strings Solo Nights 
Thursday 31st August & Monday 4th September 
7pm start in the Multi-purpose Room. 
Liz Bonetti and her team will be staging our annual Strings Solo Nights for Violin, 

Cello and Double Bass. This is for students in years’ four to six. Many children 

participate and are professionally accompanied by Marjorie Kopke. Further details to 

follow. 

Year 3 & 4 Musical 
Wednesday 20th September – time to be announced. 
 
Anne Murray has sourced the most entertaining musical for children called ‘We Are 
Monsters’. 
Year Three and Four students will be learning all the songs, actions and stage craft 
throughout this term.  It will be enormous fun and we will send out more information 
towards the end of the term. 
 
Yours in Music, 

Marie Morrow 
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20 YEARS OF STRINGS CELEBRATION CONCERT USB 
Many String families have been enjoying their USB of the 20 Years Celebration 
Concert. If you have not purchased one do so quickly as there are only a few left. 
They make a great Christmas gift for grandparents!   
$15 at the office. 

Ivanhoe Primary is committed to safety and wellbeing of 

all children and young people. This will be the primary 

focus of our care and decision-making.  

Ivanhoe Primary has zero tolerance for child abuse.  

Ivanhoe Primary is committed to providing a child safe environment where children and young people are safe and feel 

safe, and their voices are heard about decisions that affect their lives. Particular attention will be paid to the cultural 

safety of Aboriginal children and children from culturally and/or linguistically diverse backgrounds, as well as the safety 

of children with a disability. 

Every person involved in Ivanhoe Primary has a responsibility to understand the important and specific role he/she 

plays individually and collectively to ensure that the wellbeing and safety of all children and young people is at the 

forefront of all they do and every decision they make. 

CHILD SAFETY: Protecting children from abuse is 

our responsibility. 

Well done to all students  who played at the first  String Solos Concert  on 
Tuesday evening. Ms Jones commented on how good it was to see a smile on 
the face of every performer as they bowed  to received their applause. 

The following 2 String Solo Concerts are on:  

Monday 4th  and Thursday 7th September in the MPR.        All welcome.  
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CHESS VICTORIA INC 

Founded 1938 Incorporated 1983 reg.no.A0000387H ABN 22 896 147 339 

Affiliate of the Australian Chess Federation Inc, a member of the    Fédération Internationale Des Échecs 

 

 

 

2018 Chess Victoria Age-Group Rapid Chess Championships 
 

Division: (Boys and Girls in separate Division): Those born in 2011, 2010, 2009, 
2008, 2007, 2006, 2005, 2004, 2003, 2002, 2001 and 2000. 

 
Eligibility: This individual competition is open to players who: 

a. are born in the years mentioned above, and 
b. have scored at least 4.5 points (top 30%) in any Chess Victoria Zonal 

Interschool Chess Championship 2017 or have an ACF (Australian Chess 
Federation) classical or rapid rating in the ACF 2017 December rating list. 

c. Players are only allowed to win the trophy in the Division of the year which 
he/she was born. 

 
Time Control: Each player has 12 minutes plus 3 seconds per move per game. 

 

 

Competition Format: (Organised by Chess Victoria) 
a. The Individual Swiss system will be used for the competitions. 
b. Trophies will be awarded to the top 3 individual players in each division. 

 
Competition fee: $20 per player. 

 
Closing date: One week before event or when the field becomes full. 

 
Entry Form: 

 
Name: …………………………………. Date of Birth: ……………. Male: Female: 

 
Email: …………………………………………………… Phone: ……………………….. 
Entry Fee: $20 via bank transfer to: 
Bendigo Bank 
BSB: 633 108  Account Number: 128270907 
Please indicate the name of the player in the bank transfer 

 
Send email entries to: 
Peter Tsai chess@t-s-a-i.com 
Enquiries: Peter Tsai 0419324870 
Mail entries to 35 Cookson Way, Burwood, 3125, Vic 

Date: TBA (will be on a Sunday in March 2018). 
 

Time: 12:00pm registration for 12:30pm start. Prize giving at about 5:00pm. 
 

Venue: Glen Waverley Secondary College, O’Sullivan Road, Glen Waverley. 
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AMBULANCE COVER 

Parents are asked, if possible, to organise ambulance 
cover for their family. If an emergency occurs and the 
parent cannot be contacted, calling an ambulance may be 
required. This would prove very costly for families without 
ambulance cover. 

REPORTING CYBERBULLYING 
 
For anyone seeking to make a report of cyberbullying or 
illegal material, or to investigate online safety information 
available through the Office of the Children's eSafety 
Commissioner, please see:   
www.esafety.gov.au 

COMMUNITY NOTICEBOARD  
Items in Community News are subject to space 
availability.  The school does not accept responsibility 
for any goods or services advertised in this newsletter 
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FIRST AID ROOM LAUNDRY ROSTER 
Each Friday afternoon the beds need to be stripped and 
remade.  The sheets and pillow cases are to be laundered 
over the weekend and returned to the First Aid room or 
office on Monday.   

THIS WEEK’S ROSTER: 
Friday 1 September 2017 

Elise Fraser 

IVANHOE PRIMARY SCHOOL 
OUT OF SCHOOL HOURS CARE 

24-Hour answering machine service:    
9499-5226   

Email:   
iposhc@optusnet.com.au 

OUT OF SCHOOL HOURS CARE FEES  
The fee schedule for each child per session is:  
Before School Care - $13.50.     
After School Care -  $16.50 
Early Finish:  
1.30pm—3.30pm    $16.50.    
1.30 pm—6.00 pm   $30.00 
Curriculum Day:   Half Day    $30.00   
   Full Day     $50.00 

Roadrunner Junior BASEBALL 

For boys and girls aged 8-12 years.  Starts Wednesday 
October 11th at Glenauburn Park in Lower Plenty.   
Learn more and register:  
www.research.baseball.com.au   
Email:  baillargeon_aj@hotmail.com   
Phone AJ on 0423 782 970. 

Get on the Green. Free come and try sessions for 
children 10 and over will be held at Ivanhoe Bowling 
Club, John Street. Ivanhoe on Thursday 28 
September and 5 October 1.00pm to 3.00pm.  
Contact John Higgins 0409175239. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

DCMC COMMUNITY BONFIRE NIGHT 

FRIDAY 8th SEPTEMBER 2017 

All Welcome 

Children must be supervised by a parent.  Dogs must be 
on leash.  Fire will be lit just after DUSK.  Bonfire is on 
Northcote floodplain at the base of the bluestone stairs.  
Melway Map 31 D8.  Wear sturdy footwear and bring a 
torch. 

IVANHOE AQUA POWER 
JOIN NOW! 

 

Ivanhoe Aqua Power (IAP) is a swim club suitable for 
anyone looking to improve their swimming skills, fitness 
and/or looking to compete at swimming competitions. 

 We cater for all levels and goals—we offer Junior, 
Intermediate, Senior, and Fit Squads 

 Offering up to 9 sessions per week (swim, gym 
and dryland) 

 Not compulsory to compete but our competitive 
swimmers compete at Swimming Victoria 
approved meets as well as State and National 
Championship levels. 

Joining our club will give your access to excellent 
coaching and training programs led by our Head 
Coach—Yu Dong.  Yu holds a Swimming Australia Silver 
Coaching licence and has coached many State and 
National level swimmers. 

Ivanhoe Aqua Power offers morning and evening 
sessions in a 6 lane, 25 metre indoor heated pool at the 
Ivanhoe Girls’ Grammar School (IGGS), (Upper 
Heidelberg Road, Ivanhoe). 

If you are interested please contact:  Sue Dalton, IAP 
S.C. Registrar—Email:  ivanhoeaquapower@gmail.com 

ivanhoe.swimming.org.au 

GKR KARATE 

STRONG—HUMBLE—BRAVE 

CONFIDENCE IS THE BEST SELF DEFENCE 

You are invited to attend a FREE TRIAL CLASS at our 

upcoming Open Night 

Ivanhoe Primary School 

Tuesday 5 September 6.20—7.20pm &  

Saturday 9 September 10.30—11.30am 

Our classes provide a positive learning environment for 

the whole family.  Students of all ages can build 

confidence, improve their fitness and be empowered to 

reach their maximum potential in all areas of life. 

All family members welcome (5 years+) *Limited Free 

Passes available* 

$75 starting  membership.  Training fee from $11 per 

class.  Family discounts available.  Call / Text to book in 

Jason Knight 0407 083 304 

GKRKARATE.COM 

http://www.esafety.gov.au/

